BISHAMPTON & THROCKMORTON PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk to the Council – Mrs M. English, Delamere House, Hill Furze, Fladbury, Pershore, WR10 2NB

Tel:  01386 860502  email:  bishamptonandthrockmorton@yahoo.co.uk


Minutes of the Bishampton Annual Parish Meeting held on

Monday 13th  April  2015 @ 19h00, in the Village Hall, Bishampton

Members and Officers present: Cllr Cheetham (chair), Cllrs Palmer, Argyle, Robertson, Hodgkins, Beever & Tucker 
in attendance: Clerk, Mrs E Tucker, Worcestershire County Councillor and Wychavon District Councillor &  7members of the public
1. Apologies: Cllr Mills (H)
2. Minutes of  last year’s Annual Parish Meeting held on 7h May 2014 were approved
3. Report from the Chairman of the Parish Council. 
The Chairman welcomed members of the public along with prospective new Parish Council Members who will be standing for election on the 7th May.  

3.1
The Dolphin

We are pleased to say that The Dolphin Inn has settled down well in the last year and generally Lee has increased his customer base and has confirmed the viability of the operation. During 2014 / 15 three special event nights were held which were well supported by the village and we hope to see more.

As we purchased the pub for substantially less than expected we have a pot of money which  will be used towards upgrading The Dolphin Inn.  We are currently looking at installing Double Glazing as well as removing the disabled toilet from the dining room and placing it in an alternative location.

3.2 Village shop

As many of you are aware AJ has asked for permission to incorporate a café within the shop area.  Initially there were strong objections, however after members of the PC visited a recently converted shop it is thought that this could well be a viable venture for our village. We trust that this project will go forward and be a benefit to the village.  We have pointed out our concerns to AJ as well as the fact that he must not do anything that will cause a disturbance to the neighbours.  

We have received  a number of complaints from residents lately with regard to the running of the Post Office  and we have taken the appropriate action.

3.3 Village Flat

We are pleased to say that we have very good tenants in the flat and trust that they will be with us into the future.  During the year we upgraded the bathroom with the help of the tenants.

3.4 Lengthsman

Our present Lengthsman Nick Winter has decided to hang up his shovel.  We thank him for his services over the last few years and wish him a happy retirement.   We have been fortunate to secure the services of Mark Cole who will be dealing with all Lengthsman duties.

3.5 Playground

The playground continues to be well used and all the equipment is in good working order with the exception of the “Talking Flowers” which needs a new pipe. Hopefully this can be done by volunteers as to involve the manufacturer will cost us in the order of £1,000.00

3.6 Finance

The Dolphin continues to maintain itself and after expenses a small surplus is left which we are keeping to cover any of our responsibilities.

The shop and flat still have to be supported by the Precept which we budget for on an annual basis.

We are pleased to say that this is the fifth consecutive year that we have not increased the Precept.

3.7 New Homes Bonus

We have been granted £2,413.00 from Wychavon for a specific project.

A few suggestions put forward are :

1. Window Blind for the shop







2. Bus Shelter in Throckmorton

Any other ideas please contact the Council

4. Report from the County & District Councillor

CC Tucker mentioned the main points affecting 

County Council

· Financial difficulties

· Adult services changing and new website

· Child services facing financial difficulties

Wychavon

· Sharing of CEO & possibly top management team

· SWDP – Report back is due by the end of November with the intention of adoption the plan by end 15

· Malvern View planning – there is still an argument over access

· Hill & Moor Tip going well

· PACT meet quarterly
· Mobile library visit Bishampton once a month

· Promised that resurfacing of Stanton Fields would be done, but not sure when.

5.
The Stoneland & Village Hall Charity          

Stoneland & Village Hall Charity is a long established Charity within Bishampton. It has specific responsibilities to apply its annual income to the maintenance, upkeep and improvement of the public footpaths within the Parish of Bishampton and for the maintenance, upkeep and improvement or extension of the village hall. Although the Charity’s annual income is relatively low it makes disbursements each year to both of the above, for example disbursements have recently been given to the Village Hall for chairs, and for a strimmer and safety gloves for the maintenance of the footpaths.             

6.
Village Hall Trust, no report

7.
Bishampton Relief in Need Charity

The Bishampton Relief in Need Charity operates in accordance with the provisions of the Charities Act, 1960. 

The object of the Charity is to relieve either generally or individually persons resident in the Parish of Bishampton who are in conditions of need, hardship or distress.

The trustees can make grants of money or provide or pay for items, services or facilities calculated to reduce the need, hardship or distress of such persons.   This may be done by way of donations or subscriptions to institutions or organisations which provide or which undertake in return to provide such items, services or facilities for such persons.

The trustees may not apply any part of the income directly in relief of rates, taxes or other public funds but may apply income in supplementing relief or assistance provided out of public funds.  The Trustees have published details about the availability of the charity on the Parish Council Notice board.    Presently, the trustees are:-  





Mrs Mary Averis


               462323





Mrs Sylvia Dyke



    462366





Mrs Elizabeth Lane



    462472





Mr Eric Jones



   
    462265

Rev Clive Fairclough who was  an ex-officio trustee as the incumbent of the Parish Church of Bishampton, left his post during the year and so relinquished his trusteeship of the charity.   No replacement has yet been appointed to the Parish so there is a vacancy until the new incumbent is appointed to the parish. 

Mr Eric Jones and Mrs Betty Lane are nominative trustees, nominated by the Parish Council and  serve for a period of four years.   Mrs Mary Averis and Mrs Sylvia Dyke are co-opted to assist in the administration of the trust.   The trustees meet routinely twice a year and more frequently if there is a need to do so.

This year, the Charity has been able to give some assistance to parishioners who required  assistance and who qualified for that assistance under the rules of the charity.

The trustees are very grateful to Mr Christian Sanders of Fisher German, for his assistance in managing the leases of the paddocks in Broad Lane which are the source of income for the Charity.   This work is done for us “pro bono” for which the trustees are very appreciative. All proceedings of the Charity remain strictly confidential.   It is open to anyone who qualifies to apply to the trustees for assistance.  A written application may be made, or, if preferred an approach can be made personally to any one of the trustees. If any villager knows of a situation of a resident in need of help, they can contact any of the trustees who will discreetly consider whether or not the B.R.I.N. Charity is able to help.   All matters are treated with the utmost discretion by the trustees and all deliberations of the committee are bound by strict rules of confidentiality. 
 If anyone is aware of a situation of need or distress of a resident they should speak to one of the trustees who will make arrangements to see if help can be given to relieve the need or distress.

Details about the Charity and what it is able to do are published on the Parish Council’s noticeboard by the Village Shop.

Eric Jones,

Correspondent for the Bishampton Relief in Need Charity.

8.
Nature Reserve
The Nature Reserve in Bishampton continues to survive, thanks mainly to the efforts of Bob Averis, unfortunately the work undertaken is mainly to keep the pathways open and the trees safe, but the number of visitors to the Reserve has dwindled to the extent that no one was seen  in the Reserve during weekly visit.  The Notice Board identifying features for the time of year is updated on a quarterly basis and is located at the entrance to the Reserve,  Apples from the Orchard were exhibited in the Bishampton Gardening Club show but no award was forthcoming, better luck this year!

No major projects are planned this year, other than keeping the bracken under control and removing the trees which are either damaged or a danger to the general public.

9.
Parish Paths Warden 

The PPW has continued to undertake much maintenance work across the Parish ROW network, ably assisted by a growing band of village volunteer helpers. A considerable number of old/broken stiles and gates, waymark and finger posts have again been replaced through the support of Worcestershire County Council’s Countryside Department. Our liaison with WCC has been most beneficial in providing the replacement funds for materials and new metal gates. I believe it helps that our approach is to identify priorities and keep the county Access and Volunteer Officers informed of issues and our work plans. The Parish is also fortunate that is has had the continuing support of the Stonelands Charity which has provided further funds towards equipment and materials which have greatly helped us to maintain the network. The Rights of Way Action Group has again been busy with a number of newcomers assisting with more strimming, bridge and gate replacement work. 

In addition to liaising regularly with the WCC Countryside Access Officer and PC members, I have also attended a county ROW Access Forum to represent local concerns.

9.1
WCC Countryside Department and Parish Council Liaison.

1.1 Good communication continues with both County and Parish.

1.2 I make much use of the WCC Website “gps” mapping facility and encourage others to  –www.worcestershire.gov.uk/cms/countryside.aspx  (links to the interactive ROW map). 

1.3 Wet conditions along Badgers Lane for another year are still the subject of further discussions. The county funded hedge clearance which has opened up the full width again, and the RAG team cleared more vegetation to facilitate passage. It is hoped to trial the use of a small quantity of stone to raise the level along 3 short “puddle” sections this spring.

1.4 A solution to the problems on the southern section of the Hill Furze bridleway is being considered. 

1.5 A further 5 ROW fingerposts were replaced.

1.6 The bridleway gates on the Jubilee Walk were adjusted to ensure effective operation.

1.7 The PPW has increased efforts to replace many old way-mark arrows.

9.2. Bishampton RAG.

2.1 RAG - Group numbers have increased slightly. The Group has been meeting more regularly on a weekly basis.

2.2 Strimming was carried on appropriate sections of ROW near the village.

2.3 The RAG is extremely grateful for the continuing support shown by the Stonelands Village Trust. 

2.4 The PPW again wishes to put on record thanks for the assistance provided by the RAG.

9.3. Liaison with Landowners and Walkers

3.1 Farmers around the Parishes continue to be helpful – in the main!

3.2 The perennial problems remain - particularly ploughing to field margins over ROW and a few cases of impeding wires. Non- spraying or cultivating of ROW in limited cases is still an issue on both Rotherdale and Larches Farms.

3.3 A small minority of dog owners continually allow fouling of ROW and street paths. 

3.4 PPW Contact continues with a substantial number of landowners and farmers. In the main there is great willingness to support the maintenance of the ROW network.

3.5 The Bishampton Strollers continue to meet on a monthly basis

K.Gordon Kingston. 11 April 2015.

The Parish Council Chairman thanked Mr. Gordon Kingston for all he has done and his work with County Council, we have the best pathways in Worcestershire thanks to Gordon and his team.  

10.
Elections and thank you !

Thank you to Cllr Tucker & Beever who are once again representing Throckmorton. I look forward to welcoming new members on board in Bishampton after the Election. Those standing are :

M Argyle, R Blears, D Cheetham, J Dickinson, R Hodgkins, N Merrett, R Most, A Robertson

Finally, I would like to thank Cllr Palmer & Cllr Mills who are leaving the Parish Council as well as all other village groups who help to make Bishampton & Throckmorton a better place to live and work.

10.
Open session 

· Concerns over planning application 01765 Nightingale House, CC Tucker said she would check on this

· Airfield – increasing noise
· Shop / Café – concerns about hygiene and proper insurance 

· Need to look at how to help older residents access IT equipment 

· Suggestions on what to do with The Dolphin were discussed, one resident felt that more should be spent on the outside area and mentioned that grants were available for this.  The Chair suggested he discuss this with Lee Jones.

· Parish and Neighbourhood plan were discussed, residents present felt it was important to have these plans in place.

· The impact on County Council cuts and how it would affect Bishampton was discussed.  CC Tucker said that the main points were:-

· People taking care of themselves so that they could stay at home and not go into residential care

· Working together to make savings

· Bus service

Date of next meeting:  11th May 2015 at the Throckmorton Village Hall
The meeting closed at 7.56 pm

Signed

…………………………………………………

…………………………..

Chair
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